First Holy Communion

11AM, Saturday, May24th 2008
_____________________________________________________
Dear Parents, to help with the smooth running of the First Communion ceremony, we ask for your co-operation and to please note the following:

· All pupils to be  in the Church by 10.50AM sharp. Ceremony commences at 11AM sharp.
· Collect Baptismal Candle and reading from the teacher before the ceremony.

· Please ensure that children have been to the toilet before they come to the church so as to avoid unnecessary interruptions during the ceremony.

· Please keep gadgets, mobile phones, etc. away from the ceremony while the children are making their First Communion.
· Seating arrangements – children are seated according to the jobs they are doing. To ensure that all children are as near to the altar as possible, two families are allocated to each seat. This means that there is comfortably room for two parents, the first communicant and one/max. two others. We especially ask for your co-operation in this matter. There will still be plenty of room in the second half of the church for extended family and friends.
· Parents are asked to be seated before the ceremony. All the children will gather at the rear of the church in order to process together to their seats at the beginning of the mass.

· A mass booklet will be available for both parents and the first communicant on Saturday morning.

· For receiving Holy Communion on the day, families are asked to accompany their child to the altar to receive. Those on the left hand side of the church will go up to receive holy communion first, followed by those on the right hand side of the church.

· The Parents’ Association are asking for all parents agreement not to exchange presents/money among other children in the school.

· XXXX will be taking photographs of children and their families in the church after the ceremony for those who wish to avail of the service. He will also take a class photograph, so please make sure that you have not left before this is taken. A DVD of the ceremony will also be produced on the day and this will be on sale through the school in the coming weeks.
· Please make sure that you have sent in your child’s Baptismal candle to the school before Friday to ensure that they are not forgotten on the day.  Child’s name should be clearly written on the candle and/or box.

· As usual, the Parents’ Association have organised a party for the children and their families in the school after the Communion ceremony. Please make sure you join us for this.
· As is normal practice on such an occasion when children receive monetary presents, at school we try to encourage them to think of others in a tangible way. We are asking them to bring in a donation for XXXXXX. Participation in this fund-raising is totally voluntary and is at the discretion of parents.
· Lastly, enjoy the day and help to create memories for your children which they will cherish for the rest of their lives.
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